From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
Date:  8/28/2017 3:04:59 PM
Subject:  Re: Congratulations

Hasn't heard from him in some time.

From: Catherine McNicoll

Sent: Monday, August 28, 2017 1:02 PM
To: Danny Varat

Subject: FW: Congratulations

Best Regards,

Catherine McNicall

Director of Legal & Legidlative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll @SCSatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Flynn W Warren [mailto:fwarren@uga.edu]
Sent: Friday, August 25, 2017 3:57 PM

To: Lt. Governor's Office

Subject: Congratulations

Dear LtGov Bryant -- Kevin:
Well, well -- a pharmacist rising to the top. | can still remember when Jim Bracewell was taking up money to
help you get started in politics. Hope all goes well and we can erase the Lt from your designation one day.

As a graduate of the Univ of South Carolina (BS Pharmacy, 1964) and my days at Univ of Georgia, | can promise
you there will be days (football Saturdays) when your loyalties get challenged.

Flynn Warren
Retired Pharmacist and UGA faculty
(706) 769-4830
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